
Outer North East Community Committee, 16 March 2020 

Neighbourhood Planning Update 

 

Made Neighbourhood Plans in Outer North East: 

 Aberford (15 November 2019) 

 Alwoodley (25 July 2018) 

 Bardsey-cum-Rigton (6 November 2017) 

 Barwick in Elmet and Scholes (6 November 2017) 

 Boston Spa (6 November 2017) 

 Bramham-cum-Oglethorpe (5 March 2019) 

 Clifford (22 March 2017) 

 Collingham (21June 2017) 

 Linton (23 March 2018) 

 Scarcroft (5 March 2019) 

 Thorp Arch (24 January 2018) 

 Walton (24 October 2018) 

 Wetherby (27 February 2020) 

 

Clifford 

Stage: Made 

 Officers are working with the Parish Council to informally review the implementation 

of the Clifford Neighbourhood Plan. This may lead into the plan being formally 

reviewed/updated in the future. 

Walton 

Stage: Made 

 Planning permission has been given for part of the Hall Park Road housing 

allocation, application reference: 19/00345/FU. This is the first neighbourhood plan 

allocation in Leeds to receive planning permission. 

 Officers have been working with Parish Council to bring forward emerging proposals 

for the larger housing allocation on Springs Lane. It is anticipated that a formal pre-

application enquiry will be submitted in the spring. 

Wetherby 

Stage: Made 

 The referendum on the Wetherby Neighbourhood Plan took place on 30 January 2020. 

The results were as follows: 

Response Votes 



Yes 1973 (87.53%) 

No 281 (12.47%) 

Turnout  24.26% 

 

The Wetherby Neighbourhood Plan was formally made on 27 February 2020. 

 

Other Neighbourhood Plans in Preparation 

 Shadwell Parish Council are preparing to submit their plan for independent 

examination, which is anticipated in March. Officers have attended a recent steering 

group meeting to lead a discussion on the submission and examination processes.  

 East Keswick Parish Council are seeking to re-conduct the pre-submission consultation 

on the draft neighbourhood plan to seek a greater response from local residents. It is 

expected that the plan can progress to submission quickly after further consultation has 

taken place.  

 Thorner Parish Council are currently revising the emerging draft plan. Officers will be 

meeting with the steering group shortly to discuss the draft and progress towards pre-

submission consultation. 

 


